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Memorandum 

Department of Planning & Public Works 
 

 

To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 

From:  Annissa McCaskill-Clay, Lead Senior Planner 

Date:  October 18, 2009 

RE:  T.S.P. 10-2009 T-Mobile (Parkway Central High School)- 
EXEMPTION FROM PUBLIC HEARING REQUEST:   A request to 
obtain approval for a Telecommunication Siting Permit for the purpose 
of removing existing antennas and replacing with new antennas; and 
the addition of more equipment to the equipment compound at an 
existing telecommunications tower for a .0275 acre tract of land zoned 
“NU” at Parkway Central High School located at 471 N. Woods Mill 
Road.  (17Q230085) 

 
Summary 
 
T-Mobile, one of five (5) tenants on a monopole tower located on the campus of 
Parkway Central High School, is seeking exemption from requirement for a public 
hearing to obtain a Telecommunications Siting Permit.  Applicants may seek 
exemption from the requirements of City of Chesterfield Ordinance 2391 by 
submitting a written statement to City Council.  T-Mobile seeks permission to: 
 

1. Remove three (3) existing antennas and replace them with three (3) new 
antennas of similar dimension.   

2. Add an additional cabinet to the existing equipment yard for the site. 
 

Upon review of the Petitioner’s initial application, it was determined that the 
Petitioner’s request required a public hearing. Therefore, T.S.P. 10-2009 was 
scheduled for a public hearing on October 12, 2009. Subsequent to being scheduled 
for the public hearing, the Petitioner submitted a request for exemption from public 
hearing and advised the staff that notification of property owners within 1500 square 
feet of the subject site had not occurred per the requirements of Ordinance 2391.  
Therefore the public hearing was cancelled.  City of Chesterfield Staff, after 
consultation with the City Attorney, believes that Petitioner’s request for an 
exemption from the requirements of Ordinance 2391 should be denied because 
Petitioner’s application seeks a material modification in that Petitioner seeks to add 
an additional cabinet to the existing equipment yard for the site. The cabinet is a 
material addition and represents an important change to the existing wireless 
telecommunications facility. Staff requests that if the Council denies the request for 
an exemption after a review by this committee, Council direct Staff to prepare a 
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written statement setting out the reasons for said denial. Attached please find the 
Petitioner’s written statement and materials submitted in support of their application. 
 

Respectfully submitted,     

 
Annissa McCaskill-Clay, AICP     
Lead Senior Planner   
 
Cc: Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 

Rob Heggie, City Attorney 
Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning and Public Works 
























